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²ƘŀǘΩǎ LƴǎƛŘŜ 

tŀƎŜ н - tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ tŀƎŜ 

tŀƎŜ о - ¢ǳƛǝƻƴ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜΣ  

              {ŎƘƻƻƭ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊȅ /ƻƳƛǧŜŜ 

 

tŀƎŜ п ϧ р ς ²Ŝ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ¸ƻǳΗ 

 

tŀƎŜ р  ϧ с -  IƻƴƻǊ wƻƭƭ 

  

  
5ŜŀǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ Iƻƭȅ CŀƳƛƭȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ 

IŀǾƛƴƎ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜŘ aǊǎΦ {ƘŀǊƻƴ CƻǳǊƴƛŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǝǊŜƳŜƴǘ ƭŀǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ L ŀƳ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ 
ŀǊŜ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ŀƭƻƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ ƘƛǊƛƴƎ ŀ ƴŜǿ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

¦ǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 5ƛƻŎŜǎŜ ƻŦ /ƭŜǾŜƭŀƴŘΩǎ άDǳƛŘŜƭƛƴŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ {ŜƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ ŀ bŜǿ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭέΣ ŀ {ŜŀǊŎƘ /ƻƳπ

ƳƛǧŜŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭŜŘΥ 

aǊǎΦ ¢ǊŀŎŜȅ !ǊƴƻƴŜ ς !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ {ǳǇŜǊƛƴǘŜƴŘŜƴǘ ƻŦ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ ς 5ƛƻŎŜǎŜ ƻŦ /ƭŜǾŜƭŀƴŘ 

CǊΦ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ !ǳǎǇŜǊƪ ς tŀǊƻŎƘƛŀƭ ±ƛŎŀǊ ς Iƻƭȅ CŀƳƛƭȅ tŀǊƛǎƘ 

aǊΦ wƛŎƘ .ŜŘŜƭƭ ς tŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊΣ aŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ Iƻƭȅ CŀƳƛƭȅ tŀǊƛǎƘ CƛƴŀƴŎŜ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ 

aǊΦ .ƛƭƭ IŀǳŎƪ ς wŜŎŜƴǘ tŀǊŜƴǘΣ tŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊΣ aŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ Iƻƭȅ CŀƳƛƭȅ tŀǎǘƻǊŀƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ 

aǊǎΦ 5ƻǊŜŜƴ hǎƳǳƴ ς wŜŎŜƴǘ tŀǊŜƴǘΣ tŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊΣ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ {ǳǇŜǊƛƴǘŜƴŘŜƴǘ ς IǳŘǎƻƴ /ƛǘȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ 

aǊǎΦ [ƛǎŀ aŀǎǎŜƭƭƻ ς ±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ƻŦ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ LŘŜƴǝǘȅ ς ²ŀƭǎƘ WŜǎǳƛǘ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 

aǊǎΦ WƻŀƴƴŜ ²ƛǎŜƳŀƴ ς tŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊΣ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊΣ wŜǝǊŜŘ !ŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ς {ǘΦ ±ƛƴŎŜƴǘ-{ǘΦ aŀǊȅ IΦ{Φ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜƎƛƴ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǇƻǎǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ 

ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƘŜŀǊŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀƴǘǎΦ 

¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ƳŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ ǎŜƭŜŎǝƴƎ ŀ ƴŜǿ ǇǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƘƻ ǿƛƭƭ ōǳƛƭŘ ǳǇƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŜƎŀŎȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 

Ǉŀǎǘ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǎŜŎǳǊƛƴƎ ŀ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŦŀŎǳƭǘȅΦ  

!ǎ ƻǳǊ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŘƻΣ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ŀ ōǊƛŜŦ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ς ǿƛǘƘ ǊƻƻƳ ŦƻǊ 

ȅƻǳǊ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǝƻƴǎΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜƴǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ ŀ ŎƻǳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǿŜŜƪǎΦ   !ǎ ǘƘŜ {ŜŀǊŎƘ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜǎ ŦƻǊ ƛƴǘŜǊπ

ǾƛŜǿǎΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ǳǎ ƛƴ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǝƴƎ ŀ ǇǊƻŬƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ ǿƘƻ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƪŜŜǇ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǳǎ -- aǊǎΦ  CƻǳǊƴƛŜǊΣ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ŦŀŎǳƭǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀũ ŀǘ Iƻƭȅ CŀƳƛƭȅΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ {ŜŀǊŎƘ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ -- ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊŀȅπ

ŜǊǎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǳƴŘŜǊǘŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŘƛǎŎŜǊƴƳŜƴǘΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƻũŜǊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ƻũŜǊ ƻǳǊ 

ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ  

CǊΦ tŀǳƭ wƻǎƛƴƎΣ tŀǎǘƻǊ 
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Despite the weather, Catholic Schools Week and many of our planned activities are be-
ing enjoyed by students and staff !  Monday, we kicked off the week with a prayer ser-
vice and the living rosary.  This experience was a great way for students to visualize the 
decades of the rosary as they were being said.  Tuesday,  students met with their bud-
dies to do a scavenger hunt.  I loved seeing the excitement throughout the building as 
the students looked for religious symbols.  By now you know we have cancelled a few 
activities scheduled for Wednesday and Thursday due to predicted inclement weather.  
Upon return to school, we look forward to participating in some of the activities we 
missed as well as the events scheduled for the day. 

 

Hats off to our many volunteers!  We are so fortunate to have the help of countless 
volunteers to ensure the success of several programs we offer at Holy Family School.  
As part of Stewardship, being a volunteer at the school is a great way to share your 
time and talents.  From selling certificates to helping on the playground or in the lunch-
room, itôs a great way to show your support for Catholic Education!  Please contact Mrs. 
Yannucci if you are interested in volunteering.   

 

Two weeks ago, you should have received the re-registration packets with you student/
students.  We set a February 1st deadline which is fast approaching.  If you have not 
already done so, we hope that you will continue to choose Holy Family for your child/
ren.  

 

Year after year we market our school to the community in hopes of adding students to our enrollment.  This can get 
quite costly.  Luckily, we have a full-proof way of spreading the ñGood Newsò that is Holy Family. YOU!  Sharing with 
your friends and neighbors all the wonderful activities and programs that Holy Family has to offer is the best way to 
market our school.  You are our best ambassadors!  I canôt tell you how many times I have heard from new parents that 
they heard about us from all the students and parents in their neighborhood and had to come see for themselves the 
exciting and innovative teaching and learning happening in our school. Thank you for all you do to make Holy Family a 
vibrant educational option within the community. 

 

What a blessing it is to have the opportunity to provide a Catholic Education to your children.  The teachers and I are 
truly thankful that you have entrusted us with your children.  As we continue the re-registration process for the upcom-
ing school year, I pray that you will continue to allow us to share the Good News with your children and provide them 
with the Catholic Education that they so richly deserve. 

 

God Bless, 

  

Mrs. Fournier 

¢ƘŜ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ tŀƎŜ 
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The Holy Family School Advisory Committee (SAC), established by the Pastor, 
shall have its primary  
concern supporting the Pastor and Principal in the spiritual, intellectual, physical, 
emotional, and social  

development of the students.  The Committee, operating under the authority of the Pastor, shall concern  
itself with matters pertaining to the general excellence of Catholic Education at Holy Family School. 
 
Working in close collaboration with the Principal of the school, the SAC shall recommend policies and give 
guidance that will enable the school to reach its goals.  These goals will be related, but not limited to, the 
overall goals determined by the Ohio Catholic School Accrediting Association accreditation process, those 
established by the Office of Catholic Education and the parish goals established by the Parish Pastoral 
Council.   
 
Since the Pastor, under the authority of the Bishop and Canon Law, is responsible for the administration of 
the Parish, the recommendations of the School Advisory Committee are subject to the approval of the Pas-
tor.  The role of the School Advisory Committee is advisory only.  It is not a decision making entity.   
 
To submit a concern, please email Advisor@holyfamilyschoolstow.org. 
 
To view a list of the members follow this link and to view the minutes of the meetings follow this link:   
http://www.holyfamilyschoolstow.org/advisory-committee.php. 

 
  

  {ŎƘƻƻƭ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊȅ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 

To be considered to receive tuition assistance for the 2019-2020 school 
year from Holy Family Parish and/or the Diocese of Cleveland, families 
must complete the FACTS Grant & Financial Needs Assessment in its en-
tirety no later than March 15, 2019.   
 
FACTS  reviews all applications and provides the Diocese and Holy Family 
Parish with  a reasonable assessment of the ability of each family to pay for the education of their children. Once 
available funding is determined, financial aid will be distributed to eligible families. 
 
To apply for financial aid please visit online.factsmgt.com/aid and follow the steps below: 
 
1.  If you have an existing Tuition Payment Plan through FACTS and have already created a user account, please 
enter your existing user name and password and click "Sign In".  If you are a new FACTS user please select 
"Create an Account." 
 
2.  Click on the start application link. 
 
3.  Select the appropriate school year. 
 
4.  Complete the steps as prompted.   
 
 Please contact FACTS at 866-441-4637 or Holy Family School, Mary Lou Yannucci at 330.688.6412 ext. 314 if 
you have any questions. 
 

  ¢ǳƛǝƻƴ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ 

mailto:Advisor@holyfamilyschoolstow.org
http://www.holyfamilyschoolstow.org/advisory-committee.php
https://online.factsmgt.com/aid
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Holy Family School's Power of the Pen team 
participated in the District Tournament at St. 
Vincent St. Mary High School on Saturday, 
January 12.  Our eighth grade team, consisting 
of Maria Armao, Colin Doss, Dominic Henry, 
Sophia Igamino, Lauren Powers and Clare 
Rodgers, worked hard for months to prepare 
for this premier interscholastic creative writing 
competition.  (Also pictured:  Alternates Vittorio 
Cappiabianca and Nina Nguyen).   

Fifth graders Allie Shannon, 
Mya Waite, and Leah Kubick 
participated in this year's Holy 
Family Science Fair with their 
Project "Levitating Orb". They 
received a score of Excellent 
Achievement for their efforts! A 
big congratulations to our young 
scientists! 
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Congratulations to Annie Bertoni for WINNING the Stow All City Bee!  Competing against 19  

other students,  Annie correctly spelling the word  ñportentouslyò   to win!   Annie is now a two-

time Stow All City Bee winner!  In addition, HFS Grade 8 student Maria Armao took third place in 

the bee!  Congratulations, Maria! 

Annie will represent Holy Family in the Summit County Bee at the Akron Public Library on Febru-

ary 13th at 4:00 pm!   

 

!ƴƴƛŜ .ŜǊǘƻƴƛ -  

{ǘƻǿ !ƭƭ /ƛǘȅ .ŜŜ  

/ƘŀƳǇΗ 

aŀǊƛŀ !ǊƳŀƻ 

оǊŘ  tƭŀŎŜ  

{ǘƻǿ !ƭƭ /ƛǘȅ .ŜŜΗ 


